
Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District 
4330 I Division St., Suite 206 
Lancaster, CA 93535-4649 

661.723.8070 
Fax 661.723.3450 

Eldon Heaston, Executive Director 

December 5. 2006 

Clerk of the Board 
Califr,rnia Air Resources Hoard 

I 00 I I Street. 23rd Floor 

Sacramento. California 95814 

Subject: Comments Regarding the Proposed Emergency ;\rncndmcnts to the Statc\\'ide 

Portable Equipment Registration Program ( PERI') Regulation and the Airborne 

Toxic Control Measure (ATCM) for Diesel-Fueled Portable Engines and the 

ATCM for Compression-Ignition Engines 

Dear Clerk of the Board: 

The J\11td,1pc Valle) Air ()uality 'vbnagcrnt.:nt Di,;trict (J\ V J\()\11)) ,rnnts to ackno\\ ledge your 

staff for the prcparatirn1 rd the .. Drali Concepts Ji,r emergency amendments to PLRP and the 

ATCMs 1<1r Pu1tablc and Stationary Diesel Fngincs ... The AVA()'vlD \\ishcs to provide the 

following comments: 

I. The ·Dral\ Concepts· look fair but clctailed comments cannot be made without a 

thorough review the actual language changes that will be made to the !'FRI' and the 

2 ATC:\1s. 

The AVAQMD has recently rccei\'cd a number of inquires from small business 

that hm ea ,ingle portable engine subject to this ATCM. These small operators 

have only recently become a\\arc (within the last \\'eek or so) about these 

Emergency ;\mcndmcnts. The universally expressed concerns that ·Iate penalties· 

could bankrupt their business. Many of these small businesses provide support to 

the agriculture and construction industries. Therefore the/\ V AQMD recommends 

that ·late penalties· be restructured Ii.Jr a small business. The late penalties could 

be $100 for calendar year 2007 and then raising to $200. and then $400 for year 

2008 and 2009. A good dclinition for a small business is the one used in the Air 

Toxics ··1 lot Spots .. Fee Program (AB2588). as follo\\s: 

A) The business is independently owned and operated and has met all of the 

following 

i) The business has 10 or lcwcr (annual Ji.ill-time cqui,alcncc) 

employees: and 
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ii) The business's total annual gross receipts are less than$ 1,000,000. 

The AV AQMD also thanks the Board for giving us this opportunity to comment of these proposed 
emergency amendments. Should you have any questions, please contact Mr. Richard Wales of the 
my staff at (760) 245-1661 extension 1803. 

Sincerely, 

,~ 
Supervising Air Quality Engineer 
Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District 


